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STANFORD IN BLOOM 
We are thrilled to share that Stanford Animal Welfare benefitted 
immensely from the recent Chelsea Flower Show. Many animal lovers, 
both locals and visitors, supported our cause in various ways—
through generous donations, purchasing items, and simply spending 
their time and 
money with us. 
This show of 

kindness has provided a much-needed 
boost to our funds after a particularly slow 
winter, giving us the financial cushion to 
continue our important work. 
 
It was truly wonderful to witness thousands 
of people visiting our beautiful village of 
Stanford, and we are incredibly grateful for 
the support shown by everyone. This event 
has not only highlighted the beauty of our 
community but also the generosity and care 
that so many people have for animal 
welfare. 
 

  
Fencing Project in the new RDP Houses 

At the Beginning of the 
year we reached out 
to our community for 
assistance of materials 
to build fences for the 
owners of dogs that 
were moving to the  
new houses. We had a 
fantastic response 
through building 
materials as well as 
donations and are 
happy to report that 
as of today we have 
provided fencing for 
11 homes. We 
continue to appeal for 

donation to complete this task of ensuring all animals moving into the new houses are safe and 
protected 
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Open Day at the SAWS Cattery on Heritage Day  
 On Tuesday 24th 
September we held an 
open day at our newly 
completed Cattery. Which 
is housed at Stanford 
Security property.  
Though we had many 
visitors we unfortunately 
had no success in securing 
a home for any of the 13 
Kitties we currently have. 
We are asking our readers 
to please help us in 

finding homes for these beautiful Kitties that have been 
Sterilized and inoculated and are all very friendly and eager to 
go to their forever homes.  

 
 

 
Appealing for your help 
As reported in our previous Newsletter we were able to feed over 100 animals. Th 
feeding programme is one of our priority programmes and to continue ensuring the 
dogs and cats in our community are healthy. We again reach out seeking your 
support.   
 You can contribute by donating money, which helps cover the costs of running the 
program, or by donating supplies directly to ensure pets stay nourished. 

 

SAWS Shop gearing up for the Festive Season 
Please remember SAWS when clearing out your clothes and general household 
goods. These can be dropped at our shop (address Above) . We can also collect 
donations. If you require more information, please call the SAWS Number 
0648812294. All goods sold at the shop and markets raise funds for the work of 
SAWS. 
A heartfelt shoutout to our regular supporters! Your unwavering dedication and 
enthusiasm are the backbone of our endeavors. 

 
 

 
SAWS will be holding Spay Days on the 24th October and the 
7th November at the OULAP hall. 

 

 Please drop off 
Food Donations at 
the Stanford 
Animal Welfare 
Shop Nr 6 Queen 
Victoria Street 
 
Our Bank Details 
for Monetary 
Donations 
Bank: Nedbank 
Hermanus 
Bank Code: 19765 
Name of Ac: 
Stanford Animal 
Welfare 
Ac Number: 
147031264 


